
MINUTES
Of a Regular Meeting of the
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES
August 2, 2023

A regular meeting of the Village Board of Piper City was brought to order at the Community Building on August 2, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. with Mayor Orr presiding.  Trustees Fuoss, Houck, Mogged, Berry, and Bertrand responded to roll call.   Cotter was absent.

The minutes from the regular meeting held on July 5, 2023, were presented to the Board for their approval.  Motion to approve the minutes was made by Berry and seconded by Houck.  On a voice vote all trustees voted aye and the motion was carried.  

The financial report for July showing a balance on hand in all funds of $1,063,859.25 as of July 31, 2023, was presented to the Board for their approval.  The motion was made by Mogged and seconded by Bertrand to approve the financial report.  On a voice vote all trustees voted aye and the report was approved.

A list of payroll and bills were presented to the Board for their consideration.  Motion by 
Houck and seconded by Fuoss that the village clerk issue warrants on the village treasurer to named claimants and $5000 transfer from the Utility Fund to the Police Fund.  On a voice vote all trustees voted aye and the motion was carried.  The list of payroll and bills is attached to these minutes and made a part hereof by reference.

Under public comments, Terry Whitebird, Ford Co. EMA Coordinator, provided information about the “Sound the Alarm” campaign in conjunction with the American Red Cross.  Also, Robyn Gislain and Randy Hamman thanked the board for all the support they received in getting their business open.

Under old business, Mike has started preparations for the playground installation.  The mulch is to be delivered Friday.  Julie would like to add 2-3 trees to the park.

The mayor noted that Concrete Construction Unlimited, Aaron Schuette, should begin curb and sidewalk replacement in mid to late August.

Under new business, Mayor Orr shared that the Eastern Illinois Foodbank has a Food mobile that will be traveling throughout Ford Co. distributing food on the 3rd Friday of each month beginning August 18.

Mayor Orr presented a proposal from All Weather Coats for surfacing the basketball court and tennis court maintenance.  The board discussed the proposal and directed the mayor to get proposals from additional companies, including Varsity Striping.
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Mayor Orr informed the board that the village had received information from Connexus noting that they intend to run fiber optic cable to the village.  We are waiting to receive additional information.

Mayor Orr asked the board to consider a policy concerning bounce house rentals on city property.  Fuoss made a motion to enact a Bounce House Policy that states that residents intending to rent bounce houses for an event at the park must reserve the park 2 weeks in advance of the event and provide proof of insurance from the vendor at that time.  Bertrand seconded the motion and on a roll call vote Fuoss, Houck. Mogged, Berry, and Bertrand voted aye and Cotter was absent.

Under Code Enforcement update, Mayor Orr reported that Stites and Pritchett were on the court docket for judgements for demolition.  Attorney Bruner is working to advance the case for demolition of the Myrick property.  Jake Scott was issued a notice for inoperable vehicles on his property.  The board responded that they would also like to know the status of the Weakman and Jake McMillan property ordinance violations.  It was also noted that the Pozos property has several vehicles parked in the back.

Under trustee reports, Fuoss noted that any excess garbage pickup fees should be charged to the homeowners rather than the village.  Houck asked for a status update on the road repair/gravel at the Oak and Pine Street intersection and backfill at the curb on Pine St.  Mogged noted that it was unlikely to get much upgrade for Frontier services due to the age of their equipment.  Berry noted that a telephone pole in the park is rotting and needs to be replaced.

A motion for adjournment was made by Fuoss and seconded by Bertrand. Motion was carried and the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m. 




								Rhonda McCoy, Village Clerk
